Wordsworth Patient’s Participation Group

Minutes of meeting held on Tue 13th September 2016, 6pm


PRESENT: Michael Wilson (MW) Chairman, Mehrunissa Bax (MB) Vice Chair, Saadet Sangha: Practice Manager (SS), Dr Sajilal (Dr S), Charlie Camenzuli (CC), Nilesh Chavda (NC), Aneeta Bansal (AB) & Mick Kalsey, Secretary (MK).

Apologies: Emel Islek.        

1. Welcome and apologies as above.  

2. Minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

3.  MJW introduced a new, to be regular item where the Doctor and staff member give an update of what’s happening, information update at the surgery since our last meeting.  A sort of ‘what’s going on’.

Dr S. 

· Three new doctors have started work here, doing 8 sessions of half a day per week.  
· We will be losing 4 sessions as Dr Brandon is resigning.  

· Two new reception staff have been recruited.  
· A full time nurse is to be employed as currently the practice is using a locum. SS advised that two nurses are in on Saturday’s, making a total of three.
· A part time pharmacist is being employed, this has been made possible because two practices have joined resources together.  They check blood pressure, undertake medical reviews and can change medication for example, after a after hospital review.

           NC asked if the pharmacists are affiliated to a particular chemist.  Dr S, No.  

SS told the panel of a change in the appointment system which would mean less urgent call back availability but more CDM (critical disease management) slots/appointments.  

MK mentioned his experience of making appointments for CDM ‘easier’ to arrange either by telephone or on line.  

MB expressed concerns about less urgent call back availability but would await feedback at the next meeting; she also raised the need for pre-bookable appointments for shift workers.  

4 AOB

NC asked if there was any training for on line booking as discussed at the last meeting.  SS, no.  MK recollected that EE had ‘volunteered to help out with this.  SS advised that the facilities here could be used if someone wanted to arrange this.

MJW wanted to know what percentage of repeat prescriptions are booked on line?  SS 15-20% were the last set of figures that previous manager (Franco) had produced.  

NC Wanted to know if patients can go on line to contact the PPG.  SS is to look in to it and would report back.  MK had reservations on this, who on PPG would have access to site, who would check, respond to emails?  

Dr S asked if the panel could think of any ideas for improving the appointment system and asked if we could feedback to him at the next meeting.  MJW asked if this be added to our next agenda.  

MB asked if new patients wishing to register at this practice can be turned away.  SS the practice is nearing 10,335 but we are still accepting new patients.
4. Date of next meeting. 

Tuesday 8th November 2016 at 5.45pm for a 6pm prompt start.
